
July 17, 2015

Ms. Jennifer Schaufele
Executive Director
Denver Regional Council of Governments
1290 Broadway, Suite 700
Denver, CO 80203-5606

Dear Ms. Schaufele,

Inter-Neighborhood Cooperation (INC), an association of more than 100 Registered 
Neighborhood Organizations (RNOs) from neighborhoods throughout Denver, would like to 
express support for the City and County of Denver’s funding request for the Urban Mobility 
Hubs Planning Study through DRCOG’s Study/Station Area Master Plan Program. 

INC recognizes the need for urban mobility hub studies to evaluate strategies that connect our 
communities from an integrated citywide approach.  Such studies address multimodal access 
not only around light-rail stations, but also in neighborhoods served by bus transit corridors.   

Denver’s Urban Mobility Hubs Planning study will focus on the finer-grained Denver 
connectivity, which will benefit neighborhoods throughout the city. 

We strongly support City and County of Denver’s application for funding and feel that their 
effort to evaluate locations for mobility hubs will reveal opportunities to strengthen the 
citywide multimodal network as a whole. These kinds of efforts are critical to Denver’s 
neighborhoods as the City and regional as a whole continues to grow.  Improving mobility 
throughout the city is very important to our membership.

Sincerely,

Larry Ambrose
President, INC

cc: Crissy Fanganello, Denver Director of Transportation    
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